HIAWATHA PLANNING AND ZONING COMMISSION 
REGULAR MEETING
January 26, 2010
The Hiawatha Planning and Zoning Commission met in regular session on January 26, 2010.  Chairperson Dale Schroth opened the meeting at 6:01 p.m. Members present: Lee Rathje, Mike Hook, Dale Schroth, Don Mohler, Mary Conrad, and Keith Sams. Members absent: Ron Reichert. Staff present: Community Development Director, Mark Powers, Assistant Building Official Jim Fisher, and Code Enforcement Officer, Chad Breidinger. City Engineer, Dick Ransom. Guests: Tim Mooney, Ken Cook, and Gilda Cook.  

Commission Member Don Mohler moved to approve of the agenda, second by Keith Sams. Motion carried. 

Commission Member Mike Hook moved to approve of the December 22, 2009 minutes, second by Lee Rathje. Motion carried. 

Consider Motions for Election of Chairperson and Vice Chairperson for 2010
Commission Member Keith Sams moved to re-elect Dale Schroth for Chair and Don Mohler for Vice Chair, second by Mary Conrad. Motion carried. 
Mooney-Engle Land Company, LLC – Rezoning – 3514 Todd Hills Road
Dale Schroth opened the Public Hearing at 6:02 p.m. Community Development Director, Mark Powers stated that there were no phone calls or letters received on this matter. 
Guests Ken and Gilda Cook, which live at 3531 Canterbury Ln. (a neighboring property), spoke about the current drainages issues on the property. They also voiced concerns of increased density and lose of wildlife in the area.

Guest Tim Mooney provided a proposed lot layout for the property and spoke about the type of homes that are to be built on the property. He also stated that many of the mature trees on the property were to be saved. 
Dick Ransome with Hall and Hall Engineering stated that drainage of the site will improve with development and that the density is comparable to other neighborhoods with the same zoning within the City.
Commission Member, Don Mohler presented RESOLUTION #10-001 recommending that the City Council approve the request for a Rezoning from A (Agricultural) to R-3 (Single Family Residence District) for property located at 3514 Todd Hills Road, requested by Mooney-Engle Land Company, LLC, second by Lee Rathje.
Roll call vote: 
AYES: Don Mohler, Dale Schroth, Lee Rathje, Mary Conrad, Mike Hook, Keith Sams
NAYS: None

ABSENT: Ron Reichert
Resolution #10-001 adopted. 

The Pines First Addition – Final Plat ​​​​__
Guest Tim Mooney, who resides at 3060 Covey Run Court in Marion, IA, stated that he would like to subdivide the property when City utilities become available to the property. 
Dick Ransom, of Hall and Hall Engineering, recommended that access be restricted to Loggerhead Rd. 

Commission Member, Don Mohler presented RESOLUTION #10-002 recommending that the City Council approve the Final Plat for The Pines First Addition to Hiawatha, Iowa, with a note to restrict access to Loggerhead Rd., second by Keith Sams.

Roll call vote: 
AYES: Don Mohler, Dale Schroth, Lee Rathje, Mary Conrad, Mike Hook, Keith Sams
NAYS: None

ABSENT: Ron Reichert
Resolution #10-002 adopted. 

Banacom Signs – Sign Plan Review – 111 North Center Point Road__
Photos of the proposed signs were shown. No discussion. 

Commission Member, Mike Hook presented RESOLUTION #10-003 to approve the Master Sign Plan for Banacom Signs, second by Keith Sams.

Roll call vote: 
AYES: Don Mohler, Dale Schroth, Lee Rathje, Mary Conrad, Mike Hook, Keith Sams

NAYS: None

ABSENT: Ron Reichert
Resolution #10-003 adopted. 

Planning & Zoning Meeting Schedule__
Commission Member, Don Mohler presented RESOLUTION # 10-004 to approve the Planning and Zoning meeting schedule for 2010, second by Mike Hook. 
Roll call vote: 
AYES: Don Mohler, Dale Schroth, Lee Rathje, Mary Conrad, Mike Hook, Keith Sams

NAYS: None

ABSENT: Ron Reichert
Resolution #10-004 adopted. 

Discussion of outdoor storage in C-4 Zoning Districts_
Brief discussion of the C-4 Zoning requirements and if outdoor storage should be allowed. Outdoor storage is allowed in I (Industrial) Zoning districts. There was agreement that the zoning requirements should remain the same, and that a property owner could request rezoning of a property if outdoor storage is needed. 
Commission Member, Don Mohler moved to adjourn the meeting at 6:48 p.m., second by Lee Rathje. Motion carried. 

